

TANNACH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Monday 27th March 2017 at 7.30pm, 
Bilbster Hall Bilbster.
Draft Minutes
Present:         John Inkster                   Chair                 Catherine Macleod       Member

                        Linda Malik                    Secretary          Andy Double                  Member

                        Rhona Gill                       Treasurer         Ian Giles                         Associate Member                               

                        Sonia Mindt                    Member          Tom Briscoe                   L&T LDO
Apologies:     Catherine Patterson      Vice Chair     Gillian Coghill      HC Councillor
Public:           2 members
1. Welcome and Apologies 

John Inkster opened the meeting and welcomed members, members of the public and Tom Briscoe Lybster and Tannach local development officer .  Everyone present was reminded the meeting will be run according to Highland Council Standing orders, a note of thanks was recorded for Catherine Patterson who chaired the last two community council meetings. 
2. Declaration of Interest
John Inkster checked all declaration of interest forms were up to date.
3. Minutes and Actions from Previous Meeting.
John asked for approval of minutes of the CC meeting held on 27th February 2017

Proposed: Rhona GIll
Seconded: Catherine Macleod    

AGREED
3.1 Secretary update
The website fee for hosting is due for renewal at £240. As we have not yet agreed to pay it the services are temporarily suspended. The Cc currently makes full use of Facebook and has a comprehensive emailing list for minutes agendas. Discussion took place whether this was a good use of funding. Members felt we should look at alternatives including free websites.
Proposed: Catherine Macleod

Seconded: Sonja Mindt

AGREED   Action CM 1-3-17
It was noted that Corbiegoe Road has had slight patching carried out however there has been an assurance given it will be targeted within the fortnight for tarring.
There has been a query from John O Doherty regarding the dog signs around the village. These were not put in place by Highland Council or CC; if not authorised John has requested they be removed. The CC have been given appropriate signs for erecting should they wish. The signs it has been discovered were put up by a concerned member of the public. The CC has received complaints in the past regarding dog fouling and dogs in the children’s play area. Members discussed this and wished to replace the signs with appropriate ones and add additional ones in other places highlighted for them

Proposed: Andy Double
Seconded: Catherine Macleod
AGREED    Action ALL 2-3-17

It was drawn to the community council attention the path to the church was considered in need of attention. This has been passed to Ian Giles YHT.  It was discussed and agreed that the path was a rough path and indeed due to the weather it would be considered slightly boggy in areas. The path is maintained by volunteers and any offers of help by the community are welcome and should be directed to Ian Giles.
No price has yet been received by the CC for the slow down signs we wish to apply for funding for. The funding application deadline is this week. 
*Secretary note price received to be reviewed at next meeting*
David Campbell has kindly drawn up a list of areas around the CC area which could benefit from attention as the growing season approaches grass areas paths weeds etc  are on this. Dog dirt bins and signs are also needed. Members discussed this and wished for this to be attended to this year. A funding application will be prepared to cover this
Proposed: Rhona Gill
Agreed: Andy Double
AGREED    Action LM 3-3-17

*Secretary note funding application to Camster submitted*
Winter resilience equipment has been received and is currently being stored in Thrumster garage for distributing through the area in the autumn.
4. Financial Report
Rhona Gill updated members on the community council finances:

Playing fields £1384.27 Community Council £1062.74 Camster micro grant £953.77 Bilbster £1041.80 Overall Balance £4442.58
Members were asked to note the remaining park money has been transferred into the Community Councils account and will be included in the next update.

Everyone was reminded to submit their expenses for the year end.
5. Police Report.
Nothing to report updates are being emailed to community council.
6. Highland Councillor’s Report

John Inkster informed members that Gillian Coghill has tendered her apologies to the CC as she is unable to attend. Gillian has been unwell recently and the CC wished her well for a speedy recovery members also wished to thank her for all her help and support over the last few months. It was agreed by all present to send a letter thanking Gillian for her help and wishing her a speedy recovery.
Proposed: Catherine Macleod
Seconded: Andy Double
AGREED    Action LM 4-3-17
7. Health and Care
John Inkster asked members to note the following points with regard to health. Concern has been raised in the Community regarding the ambulance service. Chat are handing their petition into Scottish government this week regarding maternity services. Michelle Johnston gave the Association of Community Councils an update on NHS activity.

The Maternity liaison group meets Tuesday 28th March 2017, CC representatives are encouraged to attend.
8. Correspondence
Comments on correspondence have been covered.
9. Local Issues

9.1 Village Officer
It was to be noted Councillors should be voting this month as to the amount being made available to the CCs for village officer funding if any. This has been touched on under the secretary update.
9.2 Miscellaneous issues including new matters in the areas
9.2.1 Thrumster 
Path at March Road - It has been highlighted that this path is in need of attention and would the cc wish to consider helping to attend to this. It is in the Wick area however our members use this path. It was proposed we should approach Wick CC regarding upkeep of this path.
Proposed: Rhona Gill

Seconded: Catherine Macleod

AGREED    Action LM 5-3-17
Cemetery entrance in Thrumster- Complaints have been received regarding the inability of the hearse to get in at times due to the ground being so wet and soft. At a recent funeral the hearse had to be pushed. It was proposed that we contact Alex McManus with regard to this to see if the Highland Council can work in Partnership to address this issue.
Proposed: Sonja Mindt

Seconded: Catherine Macleod

AGREED    Action LM-6-3-17
9.2.2 Newton
Friends of Newton Croft had a successful tree planting weekends. Many volunteers all ages planted over 300 trees.

9.2.3 Milton
It was raised that the brown bin charge now affects the residents who voluntarily clear the grass area in Milton. This has to be funded now.

It was also raised that the CC may wish to consider requesting exemption for the elderly, over 80 from paying this charge

Proposed: Rhona Gill

Seconded: Catherine Macleod

AGREED    Action LM-7-3-17

Residents are asking for the Community Council help and advice with the development of a play area.

Speeding was still considered to be an issue and the CC are actively looking at speed calming measures.

It was to be noted that there was discussion regarding SSE powerlines.
10. Thrumster Park Regeneration Fund
Members were asked to consider should this group now fold and the park be incorporated into the 4 year plan. The remaining money has been transferred into the CC bank account and will now be incorporated in the CC balance as of next month.
Proposed: Catherine Patterson
Seconded: Rhona Gill
AGREED

11. Tourism sub group
Catherine Macleod updated everyone on the progress of the group. They have costings for the first phase of the signage project and asked members support for an application for funding. Members were advised the total project costs would be in the region of £8k
Proposed: Rhona Gill
Seconded: Sonja Mindt
AGREED

12. Four Year Plan for Tannach and District Community Council

Ian Giles handed members an update on his meeting with the consultant regarding producing a four year plan. A short discussion took place with all agreeing more community engagement was needed. Members agreed Ian should progress this.
Proposed: Rhona Gill

Seconded: Sonja Mindt
AGREED

13. Community Benefit
SSe Bowl local fund MOU has been agreed application forms have been agreed and the fund is almost ready for launch. Launch date is 3rd May2017 in the Voluntary Office Telford Street.

Linda Malik has resigned as a panel member form the Tannach Community Fund there are still 6 members remaining however due to ill health another member is also stepping down. It is hoped the panel will be able to have a successful recruitment round soon.
Tom Briscoe from Lybster and Tannach introduced himself to members present and gave a small presentation on his role as the local development officer. It is hoped that recruitment of members is taken forward to ensure this fund goes from strength to strength.
No funding applications were received this month.
Members were asked for approval for scoring criteria to be drawn up for future applications to micro grants and Bilbster fund given the volume of applications we are currently receiving and to ensure fair distribution.
Proposed: Catherine Macleod
Seconded: Rhona Gill
AGREED

14. Questions or Contributions from the public present

Covered under Milton section

15. Date of Next Meeting
Monday 24th April 2017 in Old School Tannach 7.30 pm
John Inkster            Linda Malik




Chair                        Secretary
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